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Tri-County Homeless Interagency Council
NC-506 Continuum of Care

FY 2017 CoC Rating, Ranking, and Reallocation Plan


It is the goal of the Tri-County Homeless Interagency Council to implement a Rating, Ranking and Reallocation Process that responds to needs of the homeless community, relies on objective performance measures to evaluate success, and supports organizations and projects with experience in effective service delivery and stewardship of funds. The Tri-HIC values efforts of organizations to change, grow, and incorporate new models of best practice as the needs of the homeless service system change. The Tri-HIC is adopting the following policies to create a CoC rating, ranking and reallocation process that is reflective of those goals.

Rating Policy
The Tri-HIC believes that projects should be rated based on objective factors related to local and national standards. Projects that are occupied and fully operational will have the opportunity to earn a higher rating than projects that have not begun, as the Tri-HIC supports the stability of people who have sought housing and services to stabilize within the community. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Tri-HIC also acknowledges that with changes in the HUD NOFA Competition, there are projects that were funded in the previous competition that are beginning services as the next competition commences. Those projects must apply for renewal funding without a years’ worth of performance data related to participants’ level of service or utilization of the project. Therefore the Tri-HIC will allow those projects to compete based on a weighted scoring system where they have the capacity to earn the same point value as renewal projects based on measurable performance criteria.

Reallocation Policy
The Tri-County Homeless Interagency Council is supportive of voluntary reallocation, as it allows projects to change project type to meet community need. The Tri-HIC will support high performing projects that wish to reallocate some or all of their funds to new project types in order to meet an unmet need.

The Tri-HIC believes that money should be moved away from consistently underperforming projects. It is also aware that factors outside of an organizations control may produce project performance outcomes for one year that are not indicative of the projects history of or capacity for positive performance overall. 

Therefore, the policy of the Tri-HIC related to the capacity for reallocation from a lower performing project type is:
· A project does not meet the minimum threshold for positive performance if they score less than 100 points and will be ranked competitively according to score in that competition, and
· The project must submit a performance improvement plan to the CoC within 30 days of the end of the NOFA competition that addresses the areas of deficiency.
· Should that project score below the 100 point performance threshold in the following year competition, then the Tri-HIC reserves the right to reallocate some or all of the project’s renewal amount to create a new project within the competition.

Ranking Policy
The Tri-HIC will rank projects according to project application score from highest to lowest. New projects created from voluntary reallocation of renewal funds will be automatically placed in Tier 1.
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